YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a Meeting of the Committee

held on

Saturday, 14th August,2010

At Poole Yacht Club

Present:
Iain Macpherson


Hon.Chairman



Cass Macpherson


Hon. Secretary



Bob Davis



Hon. Treasurer



Kath Davis



Sally Hewitt



Peter Hewitt



John Lokier



Phil Lokier



Geoff Honey



Deb Struthers



John Yonwin

l.
Apologies for absence:  Tim Parkinson, David Cake,Sue Clayton

2.
Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on Sunday, 18th April 2010 which had been circulated prior to the meeting, were approved.

3.
Matters Arising

The £500 owed to the Association  by Chris Somner due to an overpayment to him for the new moulds has still not been received. This is now being recovered by way of 
Peter Hewitt paying Chris Somner for his new dayboat the full amount less £500 which Peter will then pay the Association.

The question of whether Simon Philbrick,the new measurer, is to be paid for this service or not is still debatable.  Peter Hewitt is to talk to him about it.

4.
Treasurer’s Report.

This is a half yearly report which Bob Davis discussed thoroughly. It is debatable whether we have a new deck mould (IM to check out ).  Peter Hewitt knows someone in Lyme Regis who will also check out.  
BD said that the committee need a target and plan to raise funds to put into a ‘mould fund’. Maybe transfer funds from building society account and rename it. Another way is to have a donation line on Subscription form, maybe form a charity account from the surplus funds at the end of the year.


New Bank Mandate form signatories:  IM,BD,PL,JL and John Yonwin to come of.
5.
Report on Dayboat Week in Salcombe 2010


A well attended week considering the problems put to the Association by Salcombe.


Launching the boats from the slipway was well organised but not as good as previous 
years when we were on moorings by the club. Also the ambience of the whole week

not so good because of not getting to the club after racing to have postmortems!  We gave more money to the Club than expected as they only charged us £200 for the week including rescue boat for an entry of l5 boats.  We actually had 


had 20 boats so some of the excess entry money was given to John Murrell, to split 


between the Club and Staff.


One remark for the entry form for next year is to put on email address and telephone 


number

6.
Dayboat week 20th – 26th August 2011


Castle Cove is definite.  Date is   Accomodation could be a problem.  Please coulTim 


Parkinson put a reminder on the website and refer to the list already on there.

7.
Future Venues


2012
Torbay  still a few details to be cleared up

2013    Chichester/ Rock/Poole

8.
Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show  5/6 March 2011

We shall be taking space again next year at the show so the booking form and 


deposit will be sent out shortly.

9.
Registration fee - this will be waived on old boats on a discretionary basis only. 


Change of ownership form must comply inorder to have a racing certificate.

10.
AOB


Mail Shot beginning of December.  Chairman’s Report, Club news and any other


news to be sent to Kath Davis by 20th November.

11.
Date of next meeting -  6/7th November or l3/l4 November at Bosham Sailing Club


Please email Cass which is preferred date.
